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Dear Sir Suma Chakrabarti, 

We would like to bring your attention to the necessity of improving the 

Mining Strategy review process.

The bank published a draft strategy on 25 April for public review. 

Consultations were held and comments collected by the bank until 24 June. A 

summary of the public comments received and staff responses will be made 

available to the Board of Directors in a report before final approval by the 

board, indicated for the fourth quarter of 2012.

Yet during consultations with the bank in May and June in London, Sofia, 

Ulaanbaatar and Moscow our experience shows that public opinion differs 

fundamentally from the EBRD’s own vision of the strategy, and it is important 

to ensure that the draft strategy incorporates and addresses such public 

comments. More specifically it is unclear what the strategy proposes with 

regards to thermal coal, as the draft is extremely vague on this subject.

The current review process does not provide stakeholders the opportunity to 

see all the comments submitted to and replies from the bank until after the 

strategy is approved. This approach undermines constructive policy dialogue 

and inhibits the strategy development process and public participation in it.

The mining strategy has been under preparation for over two years. 

Workshops and discussions were held in 2009 in London, for which 

Bankwatch prepared recommendations for the strategy, and issues with 

controversial mining projects have been continually communicated to the 

bank in the meantime. However until the draft strategy document was 

released earlier this year, the public was unable to get any clear information 

on what would be in the document – not even the main strategic directions.

We recommend that the EBRD follow the example of the European Investment 

Bank with respect to strategy formulation. The revision of the EIB's 

transparency policy consisted of two stages: in the first stage the bank called 

for the public's views on the existing policy and in the second stage it 

provided an opportunity to comment on the new policy proposal. The views 

were considered before the final policy document was published. At both 

stages the EIB informed the public about how its views were taken into 

account. We consider this process to have been of a very high standard and

therefore recommend such a process for the Mining Strategy revision. 

We therefore propose having the final revised draft strategy made available 

to the public with a summary of comments received and staff responses 

before the policy is considered for final board approval.



Thank you in advance for the positive consideration of this request.

Best regards,

Mark Fodor

Executive Director

CEE Bankwatch Network
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Herzegovina

Dana Yermolyonok, Center for Introduction of New Environmentally Safe 

Technologies, Kazakhstan

Regine Richter, urgewald, Germany

Inga Zarafyan, Information NGO EcoLur, Armenia

Todor Slavov, Za Zemiata, Bulgaria
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